
Friends Association of Bonneville 
(FAB) is a charity group of 
parents and carers that work 
together to support and improve 
our school for the benefit of our 
children. 

Fall Term, 2020-2021

7th Oct: Annual General Meeting 

We elected the committee for this 
year:

• President: Carol O’Gorman

• Secretary: Jennifer Aikins-Appiah

• Treasurer: Emily Sharp

• Committee Member: Natalia 
Vella

We also updated the constitution, 
you can find it on our website.

Want to get involved?
The next meeting is:
4th Nov. 7:30 pm  

Click here to join on Zoom.

Join the conversation:
Scan this QR code with 
your WhatsApp camera. 

New Projects!
We are considering several 
new projects for this year:

• Gym Park

The Year 3/4 playground will 
have a new fun gym park.

• Year 5/6 Playground

The front playground will be 
upgraded with turf like the 
Meadow.

• Refreshing the Teachers’ 
Lounge

Events & Sales this Term:

• Halloween Dress up (23 Oct)

• Raffle

• Christmas Cards

• 2nd Hand Toys Sale

• Christmas Baubles 

• Neighborhood Scavenger Hunt

More info coming soon!

MUGA Update

We are ready to begin 
fundraising for the Multi-Use 
Games Area (MUGA) If you 
have experience with applying 
for grants and would like to 
join the bid writing group, 
please contact us.

Contact Us: BonnevilleFAB@gmail.com
More info at:  https://www.bonneville-primary.lambeth.sch.uk/school/fab/  

Fundraising

To fund the MUGA and 
other playground 
upgrades, we need to 
raise £20k this year.  
We need your help! 
Can you help with one 
of these items, or do 
you have any other 
ideas? We want to 
hear from you!

Last year was our most 
successful fundraising year yet-
with over £27k raised! Most of 
those funds were spent on 
planning for the MUGA, but a 
large amount remains for new 
projects this year.

*New!* Advertise in the 
Business Newsletter!

Promote your business and 
gain new customers!

£10 per month or £100 per 
year. Email 
BonnevilleFAB@gmail.com

*New!* Join the £1+ Club! 
Help raise funds for playground improvements by 

regularly donating the cost of a cup of coffee. 

Use your online banking to set up a standing order. 

To: Friends Association of Bonneville

Sort Code: 20-21-78 Account 90343862

Reference: (Your Name)

If every family donates £1 per month, we could raise £5,000 this year!    

Goal
(£k)

Front Gardens

This summer we revamped the 
front gardens! This project was 
completed entirely by FAB 
volunteers-

Thanks for your help! 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/74546565714?pwd=WWFrdTBqckRJRnFZMjhmQlhobW5sdz09


Ms. Parker in the News

Our own Ms. Parker has become a leader in the world of childhood education - particularly for 
BAME children - and we couldn’t be prouder! Check out some of the recent articles and 
interviews featuring her and how she’s keeping our school safe during this difficult time.   

Lambeth Early Action Partnership

Read it here.  

‘Overnight we’ve all had to completely change how we work’: 
how one London school is preparing to reopen. The Guardian. 2  
Jun 2020. Read it here. 

What two London head teachers have been 
doing to keep schools safe. The Evening 
Standard. 23 June 2020. Read it here. 

Reopening schools: one month on. 

The Teaching Blog: Gov.UK

14 July 2020 – Read it here. 

This is how schools are 
preparing to welcome 
more pupils back. Metro. 
1 Jun 2020. Read it here.

Teachers reveal what it’s REALLY like as 
pupils return to the classroom. The Mirror. 
24 June 2020. Read it here. 

It’s back to class for pupils 
in England. The Sun. 2 Jun 
2020. Read it here.  

School revises safety measures. 
Eastern Eye.  10 June 2020. 
Read it here.

‘Knowing that people from BAME backgrounds have 
experienced the highest rate of infection, we are 
developing risk assessments specifically for those 
staff and students,’ Andrea explains.  

https://www.leaplambeth.org.uk/families/connecting/black-role-models/the-headteacher-raising-achievement-for-black-caribbean-pupils-in-lambeth
https://www.theguardian.com/all-in-all-together/2020/jun/02/overnight-weve-all-had-to-completely-change-how-we-work-how-one-london-school-is-preparing-to-reopen
https://www.standard.co.uk/news/uk/what-two-london-headteachers-have-been-doing-to-keep-schools-safe-a4476236.html
https://teaching.blog.gov.uk/author/andrea-parker/
https://metro.co.uk/2020/06/01/government-june-native-12786602/
https://www.mirror.co.uk/news/teachers-coronavirus-schools-changes-rules-22232349
https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/11756772/its-back-to-class-for-pupils-in-england/
https://www.easterneye.biz/school-revises-safety-measures/

